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January 30, 2020 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers, 

Re: Transitional Transportation for your secondary school student to Sir Allan MacNab 

HWDSB has been providing your child with transitional transportation on a black and yellow school bus 
to their current secondary school because of the decisions of the South Secondary Accommodation 
Review (2012) and the Central Mountain Elementary Accommodation Review (2014).  

The transitional transportation was only to be provided until the completion of the new Nora Frances 
Henderson Secondary School, located off of Rymal Road.  

With the new Nora Frances Henderson scheduled to open in September, we want to inform you that the 
use of black and yellow school buses for your child will end at the end of this school year.   

All students will follow HWDSB’s Transportation Policy, which states that transportation will be provided 
for students who live more than 3.2 kilometres from their secondary school. This transportation 
however, will be provided through the Hamilton Street Railway (HSR).  

Students eligible for transportation will be able to pick up their HSR eligibility letter from their school 
during the last week of August. The letter includes instructions on how to get their HSR pass for the 
school year.     

If you have any questions about the method of transportation for your child in September 2020, please 
speak with your school Principal.    

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Laura Romano 
Superintendent of Student Achievement 


